Town of Washington
Board of Assessors

MINUTES

September 19, 2013
Meeting called to order at 9:00.  
Members: Arline France, Lynn Cook and Kathy Atkins
Minutes recorded by: Kathy Atkins
1.00 MINUTES: Minutes from September 12, 2013 were accepted as written.
If you have any questions regarding property records, credits, or exemptions, we encourage you to call or visit our office during regular business hours on Thursdays between 9 AM – 2 PM, (603) 495-3074.
2.00 BUSINESS: 
1. Shawn Atkins came into office requesting newest deed for TM14-356. Atkins supplied.
2. E-mail from property owner of TM14-438 requesting property card and referencing rebuilding of camp that has been torn down. Cook e-mailed property card and forwarded remaining message to Selectmen.

3. Atkins phoned Jeff Earls from Cross Country to inquire on status of PSNH breakdown. Earls e-mailed list to Atkins. Atkins forwarded to Dave Marazoff. Hard copy of breakdown was filed in PSNH property file and a hard copy of Granite State Telephone breakdown was filed in property file.

4. Property owner from TM20-132 came in to discuss new property valuation. Dave Marazoff spoke with owner.
5. Received invoice# 214 from Marazoff Assessing Services for $5300.00. Approved for payment.

6. Received Complete Forestry Notification from NH DES for the logging operation on TM02-002. Filed in property file.

7. Capital Improvement Plan filled out and submitted to the Planning Board.

8. Cook called David McMullen the assessor from Lebanon and left message asking him to connect us up to the List/Serve database.

9. Property transfers updated and filed.

10. Property Transfer Survey sent to the new owner of TM14-251.

11. Cook filled out and mailed BTLA form for PSNH appeal for 2012.

12. Property owner from TM24-047 & TM24-060 came in to request address change. Cook assisted.

13. France answered e-mail for address & tax map information for TM11-052,TM11-054, TM11-078.

14. France called Tracey regarding message left on answering machine. No answer left message for her to call back next week.  

